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A message
from the

headteacher...

Mrs J Giraug
Headteacher

Dear parents and carers,

As we reach the end of the first term of the academic year | would like to say a huge thank you to all our
students, staff and families for making the first term such a success. It is such a privilege to lead this very
special school and | am certain that we will, together as a team, see the academy continue to thrive and
succeed.

Visitors to the academy:

Over this term we have had numerous visits from Headteachers and school leaders across the country,
including Eton School, who have all commented on the warm feeling in the academy and the excellent
conduct of our students. Itis clear to all visitors to the academy that we have very high expectations and,
as a result, our students are growing into dedicated and responsible young people.

Parents’ Evenings:

It was fantastic to have such high attendance from parents at the Year 8 and Year 11 Parents’ Evening
and great to share how well the students are doing and discussing their learning. The Year 11 Parents’
Evening was a fantastic opportunity to discuss the recent mock exams and the fantastic progress
students are achieving. Year 11 really are working hard and | am sure they will go on to be incredibly
successful.

Attendance:

The attendance of students at TOAN continues to be above National Average and above the Oldham
average. We are always going to challenge and promote attendance as we know the benefits of strong
attendance. Students with excellent attendance at school tend to:
. Have significantly higher performance in exams

Stronger resilience

Stronger friendship groups

Better mental health

End of Term:

The students are ready for a well-earned rest over the Christmas holidays and, as always, we will have
an earlier finish so staff and students can begin their holidays. Key Stage Four students will leave at
12.20pm and Key Stage Three will finish at 12.30pm on Friday 22nd December.

January return:

After a well earned rest all students are to return to the academy on Monday 8th January. As we do not
have a training day, we will have a slightly later start to the day for Year 10 and 11. Year 10 and 11 need

to be in form by 9am. Years 7, 8 and 9 will start, as always, at 8.45am.

To all our families, | wish you a safe and happy holidays and | look forward to welcoming
all our students back in the new year.

With thanks

Mrs Giraud
Headteacher




Year 8 parents evening had a good turn out despite not having a

parents evening in year 7 — with over half of the students attending with
parents and careers. Families were eager to meet teachers and their
pastoral staff with each meeting discussing their academic achievements
within each lesson and parents asking how they can support outside of
school. Results of the parents’ survey were outstanding, receiving 100%
positive feedback. Parents were happy with how supportive the school is
and the communication between parents’ and school.

Year 11 Parents Evening was a great success with over 75% of parents
attending the evening. Students that attended with their parents received
their mock results and details of interventions that are due to take place in
the New Year. All students met with curriculum staff to discuss their
results and gain important feedback.

“| would like to thank all parents that took part in the TOAN questionnaire,
we received some fantastic feedback!" - Mrs Yates (Head of Year 11)

Flu Vaccinations were a great success
this year with the most consents that
we have ever had!

Intrahealth came into the academy over two days and
delivered nasal spray and injections to over 400 students!

We are having to do a catch up session for any students
who missed out due to lack of time. The information will
be shared with parents in due course.

The nursing staff who attended were very complimentary
of our students and said they had lovely manners and
were very friendly.

As part of the Academy vaccination programme, the
Oldham School Health Immunisation team will be visiting
the Academy on the 18th-20th March 2024 to deliver the
HPV one dose to Year 8 students.

Year 8 parents will be sent an online consent form in the
IntraHealth yar C par




Redding at TOAN

Reading is Magic Festival
We celebrated Reading is Magic Festival between 2nd - 6th October! There were
so many writers, illustrators and poets who took part in the five-day festival.

Inspiration for the name comes from Waterstones Children’s Laureate 2019-2022
Cressida Cowell's key message ‘reading is magic, and magic is for everyone’. We
celebrated the award-winning children’s author and creator of How to Train Your
Dragon and The Wizards of Once book in our celebration of the festival.

Sparx Reader

Sparx Reader is a reading, comprehension and vocabulary programme that gets a.LL young people reading
regularly to help improve their literacy and motivates them to read for pleasure. Any device with a web
browser can access Sparx Reader.

Students have taken their baseline assessment which matches their ebooks with their reading level. Sparx
Reader then regularly checks their understanding of the story throughout the book by asking question based
on comprehension of the text they are reading. Students are rewarded Sparx Reader Points by reading
carefully and over time, their literacy and reading abilities will improve.

Students always have a choice in what they read. The e-book library has modern fiction books from many
publishers as well as classic stories. Once pupils reach the gold level, they have autonomy over the text they
choose; they can add their own books from home too.

Tasks are personalised based on each student's reading ability so that every student can be successful with
their reading. The books that a student can choose from are carefully chosen so that the text is accessible yet
suitably challenging.

In addition, and more recently, daily vocabulary puzzles are now available so pupils can discover and practise
new words presented to them in context. Over time, this will support pupils develop their vocabulary.
Teachers monitor progress closely and can focus on those that need intervention and support.

Please visit https://sparxreader.com/ for more information and see the useful “Sparx How to Guide” below.

192 books




Redding at TOAN

Reading Assemblies (W/C Monday 4th December)
Reading assemblies took place this week at TOAN. We have been

informing students how teachers support their reading fluency in
lessons and during DEAR time form. We have also been celebrating
Sparx Reader results by gifting vouchers and lovely book box sets!

Benjamin Zephaniah, the British poet whose work often
addressed political injustice, has died aged 65.

Zephaniah was born April 1958 in Handsworth, Birmingham,
which he thought of as a “cold suburb of Kingston, Jamaica”. He
began performing poetry locally in his early teenage years.

In 1979, he moved to London, and his first collection, Pen Rhythm,
was published. He began performing at demonstrations, youth
gatherings and outside police stations. His poetry often directly
responded to historical and current events.

His work, which appeared on the national curriculum, was heavily
influenced by Jamaican music and poetry, and he was often
classified as a dub poet. He also released a number of albums,
and was the first person to record with the Wailers after the death
of Bob Marley in a tribute to Nelson Mandela.

(https://www.theguardian.com/books/2023/dec/07/british-poet-benjamin-zephaniah-dies-aged-65)
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Here at TOAN, we are thrilled to share
some fantastic news with you!

Mr. Ahmed & Miss Shohid have truly outdone themselves by leading the way in giving our prayer
room in G9 a fantastic makeover!

With the generous support of friends and family from our Academy, they managed to raise
£3,247 and have transformed the room into a haven for students and members of staff.

Now, during lunchtimes and from 3-4pm at the end of the day, students are able to use this
space.

Key features that were included in the renovation:

- Added a beautiful mihrab on the wall

- Laid down comfy carpet rolls (picked up from London!)
- Painted the walls for a new fresher look

- Set up brand new shoe racks.

The room is open to all students and members of staff to enjoy the peace and quiet of this
incredible space.

It's an absolute delight and a true testament to the dedication of our school community.

Have a look at some of our before
and after photos and our grand
opening!
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On Friday 8th December, we hosted our first CPD
day of the academic year here at TOAN!

As with every Community Pathway Day, we have a specific focus for each year group.

Our Y7 cohort had a Curriculum focus in Science which entailed them strategically planning a
trip to mars using specific materials and budgets. They then had the opportunity to make their
spacecrafts that would take them to mars and tested their durability and robustness! Finally,
they completed presentations to their peers as to why and how their spacecraft would be
successful.

Y8 had a specific focus on citizenship. This was led by Andrew Bernard, who firstly discussed
the importance of positive relationships and signs of negative relationships. Andrew'’s sister
made national news as she was tragically murdered by her partner in 2008. The second half of
the day was dedicated to students planning and building houses for the homeless as part of the
Dwell community project. This was a fantastic day for Y8 with pupils showing excellent citizen-
ship towards challenging topics.

Y9 had a careers focus for the day. The company ‘Loud Speaker’ came into the academy where
they ran a carousel of different workshops on specific topics such as resilience, public speaking,
confidence building and enterprise. It was fantastic to see so many students go out of their
comfort zone in order to enhance their personal development.

Y10 were fortunate enough to have an enterprise day ran by Adam Corbally from the apprentice.
Here, pupils had the opportunity to listen to Adam'’s personal story and success as an entrepre-
neur, followed by a day of group tasks where students had to create a business from scratch and
present their ideas to the whole year group!

All of the activities on the day were a huge success and well received by the visitors who ran
sessions during CPD day. The next CPD day in March 22nd where some students will be visiting
universities and colleges to enhance their understand of career opportunities.

TOAN PUPILS TARGET PRESTIGIOUS UNIVERSITIES

The Oldham Academy North has received fantastic news regarding 3 of our former pupils who
are all being interviewed by Oxford or Cambridge. Esra Aga (Oxford: History & Politics), Alisha
Maybury (Cambridge: Psychology) and Masuda Begum (Oxford: English). To get an interview at
two of the most renowned Universities in the world is a huge achievement. This shows that the
academy is really going above and beyond in everything we do for our pupils preparing them to
succeed. They will find out in January, and we are all wishing them the best of luck!

The Academy was able to celebrate in November the first cohort of
TOAN pupils to complete the Oldham 6 form Varsity programme.
All the pupils completed the programme and represented the
school demonstrating our high standards and values. We even had
a pupil successfully win the Science competition (Shofiul Haque)
against all other schools across Oldham!

The new cohort of year 10 pupils have recently just
started on this year’s Varsity programme, and all
demonstrated how brilliant they all are. The school
can’t wait to see how this years cohort does.



N Inthe corner of an ordinary school reception,
EN

two tables feed struggling families

It's a very typical school reception. Step inside and you're warmly
greeted by welcoming staff behind the desk.

There's a waiting area with three sofas, a mural with
motivational messages and a trophy cabinet showing the
academy’s achievements. But in the corner of the room, there is
something you might not expect.

There are two tables. On top of one is dried pasta, rice, sauces,
tinned vegetables and cereals. On the other there is more food,
plus knitted hats, gloves and sanitary products.

This is the reality at The Oldham Academy North, in Royton,
where a food bank is run each month. It's a reality headteacher
Jessica Giraud couldn’t have imagined as she began her career
20 years ago.

“I've always worked in schools in disadvantaged areas,” she said.
“But if | think back to my first school, in the centre of Leeds, in a
really difficult area near the prison, we would never have even

thought of having to do anything like this. It's just unimaginable.”

The stark reality staff at the E-ACT academy face is that the need
for support, to help children eat basic meals, has grown ‘hugely’.
On the last Friday of every month, parents and carers are
welcome to pick up food and items that they need.

One of those parents, who used the food bank for the first time
on Friday (November 24) is a dad-of-three, currently caring for
his growing family and looking for a new job while battling
soaring bills. “It's something I've been struggling with, well, the
entire of my family has,” he told the Manchester Evening News.

“It's a fairly big family, I've got three kids I'm looking after. My
wife, she's a care assistant, currently she's on maternity leave. |
think [the food bank] is quite helpful. | think it's a good gesture
considering what many families are going through. Rent is going
up, the price of food items, the cost of living generally.”

The school had been supporting Oldham Food Bank, but last
year decided the need was such that the academy should launch
its own. Mrs Giraud said: “We would get to the point we would
be sending off a big truck at the end of term [with donations to
Oldham Food Bank].

"But we were still getting families coming in, quite obviously in
distress.” Staff tried to help those families by passing on super-
market vouchers at first, but it became clear more needed to be
done.

The M.E.N. spent Friday at the food bank, speaking to parents as
they popped in. One mum visited the food bank alone. She spoke
in limited English, but asked for the food bank and a member of
reception staff assisted her.

She told the M.E.N. the food bank is ‘good’ for her family, and
W_OL_Jld help at a difficult time. She added: “Everything now, it's
crisis.”

Another mum arrived with her older daughter. They had come to
speak to the academy about something else and didn't know
about the food bank, but when a member of staff told them
about it, they had a look.

The pair were reluctant to take much
at first, picking up just a couple a of
bags of pasta, but they were told to
take a carrier bag and get what they
really needed. “She's struggling with
finances,” the daughter told the
M.E.N.

She said the situation was 'getting
worse', with a worry about bills and :

food prices. She insisted that the food p|cked up at the school
would be ‘helpful to the family. The academy set up a monthly
food bank last year, initially helping around 15 families. Now, at
least double that number are supported, and the need is
growing.

“I think by the end of the first one, it had all gone by 10.30am,"
said Mrs Giraud. The monthly foodbank is even more in demand
before half term, since free school meals vouchers for holidays
were stopped.

“There are kids that we do know that are going home and not
eating properly,” said Mrs Giraud. “It's the least we can do. We
would love to be able to do it every week, but there's not
enough... teachers are struggling as well.

“When | ask [for donations], it's just one tin, one extra thing in
your trolley would really help. Everyone is struggling, keeping it
going is hard work. But we know some of our families are just in
absolutely desperate times. They are so grateful, but it must be
a really hard thing to have to do [to use the academy's food
bank].”

Mrs Lancaster, the school's head of professional services, is
described by Mrs Giraud as the ‘driving force' behind the food
bank. She says the school is taking donations from ‘wherever we
can',

But, as each month passes with higher costs for families, and
both supermarkets and charities stretching their donations to
help more people than ever, it's not an easy task to keep the food
bank stocked each month. While Friday's food bank was open,
Mrs Lancaster had secured the next donation from Asda.

With December's food bank expected to be busy ahead of the
Christmas holidays, Mrs Lancaster was pleased to have stock
already lined up. “We want to try and cater for all families that
need it,” she said. “We're just trying to get it out there for every-
one.”

Akila Naggash, parent ambassador, has a child at the school.
She is helping to build up the food bank and source donations to
help other families who need it. “It's a bit of a help for the
parents,” she said. "Especially if they have children on holidays, it
can be a bit of a squeeze.”

Supermarkets are one of the key providers of donations, as well
as staff, parents and charities, such as the Manchester United
Foundation. With the rising cost of living having affected so
many people over the past two years, it can be a tough task
getting enough food to support the families who need it.

Mrs Giraud added: “It's a balance. Everybody is struggling, what-
ever level you are at. We'll do anything for our families. If we can
provide that one meal that alleviates things, that can help get
the kid into school... it helps them help us."



TOAN STULENTS GET TOP WRITING
TIPS LROM Uk MEDIA EXPERT

E-ACT The Oldham Academy North welcome journalist and
broadcaster Andrew Wright.

E-ACT The Oldham Academy North (TOAN) in Oldham welcomed journalist and
broadcaster Andrew Wright to the school this month for a visit.

Andrew Wright is one of the UK's best known communications, leadership
and media experts. He started his career in the TV industry working in
some of the world's most dangerous countries.

As well as an Employer and Skills expert he is an award winning
broadcaster, journalist and producer for the Radio and Television
industry, he launched his own media company in 1997. He has
spent 30 years travelling the world working in the media,
experiencing other cultures, and helping people of all

ages to be better communicators.

His work in every environment from presenting and producing

live TV and radio studios, to reporting from war zones, to
speechwriting for high profile figures, and building two businesses
from scratch, has given him enormous experience which he now brings
to schools throughout the UK.

Mr Wright met with a group of TOAN students and presented to them the
ingredients of viewpoint writing that will help them to communicate perspectives
through fictional and nonfiction texts.

He shared his own experiences of travelling the world working in the media and his
thrilling account about the time he came under fire during the Siege of Sarajevo in
1992, thus encouraging students to understand how to craft stories based on personal
experiences and how one might change perspective of a character depending on who
is telling the story in the moment.

Jessica Giraud, Headteacher said:

“I want to say a big thank you to Andrew for taking the time to come along and speak to our students. The
session with him was such an engaging interaction and students will take these learning points with them into
their GCSEs and everyday life when they encounter stories told in the news or in a variety of social contexts.”




It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas at
E-ACT The Oldham Academy North (Pole)

E-ACT The Oldham Academy North (TOAN) in Oldham (part of E-ACT,a family of 28 acade-
mies) have held a Christmas festival this week before breaking up for the festive period for
students, parents and carers.

Those who attended will be wishing it was Christmas everyday after taking part in a variety

‘of yuletide activities. There was karaoke going on in the party room which was bedecked
with disco lights, allowing people to belt out their festive favourite.

Christmas cookies were available to ice and people could also turn their hand to baking .

Snowman biscuits and decorating their own Christmas t-shirts. Opportunities were provided
to help deck the halls as there was a design a bauble station and a chance to embellish
wooden ornaments.

Some traditional seasonal games were also played including some from the Victorian times,
such as making newspaper snowflakes and sticking cloves in oranges. Less traditionally,
there was also “throw the beanbag in Santa’s mouth” and “find Santa”, where students were
provided a picture of St Nicholas at a famous landmark and had to guess where he was.

The staff band were also rocking around the Christmas tree, putting on an electric show in
between performances from students.

The festival ties in with the trust's Opening Minds Opening Doors strategy which prioritises
advocacy and inclusion and looks to create meaningful connections in the school and local
community.

Jessica Giraud, Headteacher at E-ACT The Oldham Academy North said:

“Staff and students at TOAN have worked so hard this term and we wanted to do something
to make sure everyone had a blast. We also wanted to take the opportunity to invite parents
and carers in to the school so the whole family could enjoy the event. | hope everyone
enjoyed the Christmas Festival as much as we enjoyed putting it on, many thanks to all the
little elves who helped to make it such a festive time!”
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9 KS3 students attended the Panathlon
Ten Pin Bowling Event at Rochdale
Tenpin. The students competed against
other local schools and all had a fantastic

Four students attended the first ever
ECO Reds Launch at Old Trafford
Stadium. They will now be the Eco
leaders and aim to complete several
tasks in school.

Two year 7 boys teams took part in the
MUF 7v7 A and B tournament at the
historic cliff training ground. The players
had a fantastic time and came close to
winning finishing 2nd overall. One player
scoring 5 goals in 4 games.




ACAPEMY AMEASSAPOKRS

Please welcome Our E-ACT Ambassador team is made up of parents and community
our new members who share a great passion for supporting and working with our
Academy academy.

Ambassadors:
Led by a chairperson, each team of E-ACT Ambassadors meets a minimum
of once per term and has at least two parent ambassadors. They play a
vital role in sharing parents’, students’ and the community’s voice with
Trustees.

Y :; This an exciting and unique role at the heart of our academy. Ambassadors
. collaborate, network and forge links with the local community to inspire
Akila Nagqash pupils to raise their aspirations.
Parent Ambassador
The ambassadors work closely with headteachers and are supported by
Governance team and Trustees, ambassadors also support our
community hub to ensure children are getting the support they need at
home.

. On occasion, ambassadors may also be invited to sit on complaint hearings
Lewis Shepherd and hearings for

Community Ambassador permanent exclusions.

ATTENPANCE
AWARENESS EVENING

On Wednesday 8th November Mrs Quinn presented our first
Attendance Awareness Evening, giving our parents and carers the
opportunity to find out why attendance is the most important
aspect to their child’s social and academic development, whilst at
Secondary School.

It was a fantastic evening & an excellent opportunity for us to also meet with our parents
& carers and our student’s siblings.

We look forward to hosting our next Attendance Awareness Evening.




THE OLDHAM ACADEMY NORTH

PREOtN]S

ROALD DAHL

atilda

THE MUSICAL l R
L]

MATILDA JR

Based on the beloved book “Matilda” by Roald Dahl and adapted
from the award-winning full-length musical, Roald Dahl’s
Matilda The Musical JR. tells the story of an extraordinary girl
who, armed with a vivid imagination and a sharp mind, dares to
take a stand and change her own destiny.

Auditions held before the May half term break, demonstrated some
brilliant actors and singers and we were excited to announce a cast
of very talented KS3 students, who took part in rehearsals on
Thursday’s and Friday’s as part of our co-curricular offer.

Performances took place on Wednesday 20th and Thursday 21st
December 2023.

The show went down a storm and we will provide
a full round up of both evenings in our February
newsletter.
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CHADDERTON, ROYTON, SHAW, THORNHAM

A local team of experienced Teachers, offering
a wide range of high quality tutoring solutions
in small targeted groups.

GCSE MATHS “The average impact
GCSE ENGLISH of small group
tuition is four
GCSE SCIENCE additional months
PRIMARY KS2 progress per year”

FUNCTIONAL SKILLS Education
FOR ADULTS Endowment

11+ PREPARATION Foundation

barrysherry@conexustuition.co.uk
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E-ACT The Oldham
Academy North

MERKY CHRISTMAS
ANP

HAPPY WEW YEAKR

From all at E-ACT
The Oldham Academy North

KEY PATES

AUTUMN / WINTER 2023 - 24

22nd December - School closes for 15th - 19th January - Year 9 Assessment
Christmas. Week.

8th January - School opens for new term 22nd - 26th January - Year 8 Assessment
SP1. Week.

8th - 12th January - Year 7 Assessment 5th - 11th February - Children’s Mental
Week. Health Week.

8th - 19th January - NGRT Tests Year 7-11. 15th - Year 9 Parents / Options Evening.

(INEORMATION

This year, the academy continues to use the SIMS Parent APP as its main source of
communication to parents.

The APP allows parents to see a range of information including information on timetables,
detentions, progress and key events. All parents have been sent an email previously with
instructions of how to sign up to the APP with a unique code. If you haven't already done so,
please click on the link in the e-mail you received and follow the setup instructions.

We no longer use the text message service and all detentions will be communicated via the
APP. Key updates and messages will be sent out through the APP as well so it is crucial that
parents have signed up by this point.

If you didn’t receive an email then contact us below for support: Tel: 0161 652 2428




We have set up a food bank within the school for our parents/carers.

Food donations accepted throughout each month. Should you wish to donate,
this would be greatly appreciated, please bring your donations into reception.

The types of food donations to consider are:
Cereal / Soup / Pasta / Rice / Tinned Foods
Lentils, Beans and Pulses / Tinned Vegetables / Canned Fish

The food bank will be available to use on the last Friday of every month.
Should you wish to access this resource, please just call our lovely
reception team or simply pop in and we'll be happy to help.

Reception is open between 7:30am and 5:00pm
(Monday - Friday, term time).

Here at TOAN we encourage the use of pre-loved uniform through donations, swapping and gifting
unwanted uniform items. With your support, this not only helps the environment but also supports
our families in need.

(TEMS REGUIRED / OFFERED

Any donations would be hugely appreciated and can be handed into our main Reception between
7:30am and 5:00pm (Monday - Friday, term time).

If you feel your child would benefit from our pre-loved uniform please call us on 0161 652 2428
where our team will be happy to help.




Attendance Matters

We have the highest expectations of student
attendance and rely on parents supporting us in Attendance Rewards!
ensuring the child’s attendance is as close to 100% so
they leave us with the best possible outcomes. We
have a minimum target for all students of 97% which
equates to no more than 6 days off in a school year.
Our key value of endurance is so important to
overcoming any barriers to attendance.

We reward all students with at least 97% with
free ice cream at the end of every half term.
This starts a fresh at the start of every
half-term so all students have a good chance of
achieving this throughout the year. In addition,
we rewards 100% attendance weekly with big

This year we have achieved our best ever results and it prizes and vouchers for all year groups.

is no coincidence that our attendance is up there will
the best in Oldham. Thank you for supporting us with
excellent levels of attendance for your children.

Appointments: _ -

W expoct
100°% attendance

Where possible appointments should be made outside
of school time. If this is not possible then students must
be in school before the appointment or return to school
after the appointment. In some circumstances if we feel
that the number of appointments is impacting on the
students education, the Academy may not authorise
the appointment.

Please contact heads of year at least 1 day in advance
to let them know about the appointment. Please do
not turn up at the school to pick up your child without
letting us know in advance.

These appointments do impact on your child’s
attendance.

Absence procedures:

We rely on our parents working in partnership with
us to ensure their child is only absent from school if
absolutely necessary. Excellent attendance is key for
excellent outcomes for students.

If your child needs to be off school please contact Very Good (97%+]
With this lm-ulluf atsEndancs you have givar: ytln':-e_&l
the school before 8.30am to let our attendance team p:m;‘;{m“;é;;"a{gf:m?‘“ﬂ?““
& > ' nwarsites and Employers 85 & mdforms them you
know. This can be done via phone or e-mail: pobie il o Mgl

0161 652 2428
TOANAttendance@e-act.org.uk

If we don't receive contact from parents this may
lead to a home visit from a member of our pastoral
team.

We expect
100% attendance

TRUST « ENDURANCE « AUTONOMY « MASTERY




Contacting the Academy

Key contacts: How to contact us:

TOAN.enquiry@E-Act.org.uk The Oldham Academy North
Broadway

Mrs Giraud - Headteacher toan.headteacher@e-act.org.uk Royton
Oldham

Miss Pacheco - Head of Year 7 - toanyear7@e-act.org.uk OL2 5BF

Mr Rashid - Head of Year 8 - toanyear8@e-act.org.uk

Miss Allen - Head of Year 9 - toanyear9@e-act.org.uk

Mrs Davis - Head of Year 10 - toanyearlO@e-act.org.uk Tgl 31611652 2428

Mrs Yates - Head of Year 11 - toanyearll@e-act.org.uk (Option 1)

TOAN.English@E-ACT.org.uk —Miss O'Malley = TOAN.Art@E-ACT.org.uk — Mr Hobbs

TOAN.Maths@E-ACT.org.uk — Miss Sultana TOAN.Humanities@E-ACT.org.uk — Mr Rees
TOAN.Science@E-ACT.org.uk — Mr Siddique TOAN.Spanish@E-ACT.org.uk
TOAN.PE@E-ACT.org.uk — Mr Armstrong TOAN.Technology@E-ACT.org.uk — Mr Giraud

Please keep a close eye on the parent app for weekly updates. We have re-sent out login details to
all parents so if you haven't got the app check your e-mails for details.

DASHBOARD

Watch out for the email!

# Download on the GETITON

i [ 8 App Store ‘ HP ® Google Play ..

TEAM TOAN
MASTERY

=
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Ambassadors collaborate, network
and forge links with the local

community to msp.'re pup.'ls to raise
their asprrat!ons

ARE YOU THE PARENT OR CARER
OF A TOAN STUDENT?

WE HAVE AN EXCITING OPPORTUNITY
TO SUPPORT OUR SCHOOL AND COMMUNITY!

ACAPEMY AMEASSAPOR

AN EXCITING AND UNIQUE ROLE AT THE HEART OF OUR ACADEMY!

2 Support and training required for your role.

2 Opportunity to gain and develop new skills.

2 A supportive and proactive atmosphere.

> Opportunities to collaborate with other Ambassadors

across the Trust.

" No prior experience is necessary. “

For more information please scan the QR code, pop
E-ACT The Oldham in and speak to our reception team or email us at:

Academy North TOAN.enquiry@E-Act.org.uk SCAN ME
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